REPORT OF:
DIRECTOR OF ENVIRONMENTAL SERVICES

TO:


LEAD MEMBER FOR CORPORATE SERVICES





SUBJECT:

PROPOSED CONSTRUCTION OF A BMX PARK, PRINCE’S 


PARK, IRLAM 

DATED:

16 December 2004
1.0 PURPOSE OF REPORT

1.1
To seek  approval to waive Part 4, Section 7 of the Council’s Constitution and 
proceed with the above works subject to approval for capital 
expenditure 
being given. 

2.0 BACKGROUND

2.1
This project forms part of the New Opportunities Funded Fair Share 
Programme. An allocation of £126,000 has been made to support the 
development and construction of the project with a contribution of a further 
£16,000 being made by an Irlam based community group - The BMX Bandits.  
A capital sum of £116,000 
is available for construction of the BMX Park. 

2.2
Tenders have previously been invited from companies on the Landscape 
select list. A summary of the tenders returned is as follows:


Tender No 1 - £170,504.57


Tender No 2 - £ 199,319.52


Tender No 3 - £ 200,749.00


An analysis of the tenders has revealed that the difference between the 
original budget estimate and the returned tender prices is largely due to 
companies on the select list sub-contracting the work to a specialized BMX 
ramp manufacturer and making a significant charge for management of the 
sub-contract.

2.3
Manufacture and installation of the BMX ramps selected, specified and part-
funded by the BMX Bandits is specialized work for which the manufacturer is 
the sole supplier.

2.4
Appendix 1 confirms that if the Council agree to waive Standing Orders  (in 
accordance with clause 2.1(a) of part 4 - Specialist Work), construction of the 
BMX Park by Highways DSO, Grounds Maintenance DSO and the BMX ramp 
manufacturer will allow for a saving of £54,170.77 to be made upon the lowest 
tender returned.

3.0
RECOMMENDATIONS

3.1
Approval is given to waive clause 2.1(a) of Part 4, Section 7 of the Council’s 
Constitution and proceed with the above works.

3.2
Approval is given to expend capital to the value of £116,000








